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COMMANDER’S LOG 
The motto of MOWW is it is “It is better to serve than to be served”. Many other veterans service organizations are focused on getting better benefits for their members.  MOWW is focused on serving other.  Below are two ways we can help promote this message as we serve others. 

In 2019, MOWW celebrated 100 years since its chartering.  Now it is reviewing its present and looking to the future.  One activity is developing a strategic plan focusing on how to grow the Order.   The Youth Leadership Conferences and Massing of the Colors are significant activities showing the Order to the wider community.  Awards to scouts and community leaders are other showcases.  But how do we attract more companions.  A description of this process is given below in the For the Good of the Chapter section below.  Responses and suggestions are desired to be submitted to the Region XIII representative on the Strategic Planning Committee are desired by February 15th. 
One method some chapters have used is now the basis of the MOWW Patriot Program.  This is for those who support the Order but are not eligible to be a companion.  A description of this program is also in the For the Good of the Chapter section.  
  THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 

The speaker scheduled for this month was Dr. Siegfried Hecker.  However, due to other pressing commitments, his presentation is being postponed to later this year.  Robert Hull has agreed to be our speaker again this month. 

Drone Technology and Use in an Ever-Changing Threat Environment 

This month’s presentation by Mr. Hull is a brief introduction to drone technology and use. We are all familiar with the recreational use of drones, but much more sophisticated drones are being developed and used by militaries as well as terrorists around the world. These are used for a variety of purposes like surveillance but also for attacks on critical infrastructure. Because of their generally smaller size than regular air- or watercraft, they are much cheaper to make and many are, if necessary, expendable, or even intentionally so in the case of kamikaze drones with lethal warheads.

Mr. Hull will share photos of current drone technology, discuss some anti-drone technology, and show a few unclassified slides provided by the US Department of Homeland Security’s Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA) in a recent presentation made to New Mexico law enforcement agencies that Mr. Hull participated in. That presentation was titled: Securing Critical Infrastructure and Public Gatherings from Small Unmanned Aircraft System (sUAS) Threats.

MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Tuesday February 15th.  Because of the ongoing COVID situation, the meeting will again be a Zoom session.  It will start at 7:00 pm.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email.
LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
Last month, Robert Hull presented “Havana Syndrome – ‘Anomalous Health Incident’ or Government Personnel Under Attack”.  

The “Anomalous Health Incident” occurred in Havana, Cuba from August 2016 to February 2017.  There were 21 U.S. victims and 10 Canadian victims.  There were 50 “attacks” that were heard at night.  These “attacks” occurred in diplomat homes and the Capri Hotel in Havana.   They were confined to room, parts of rooms or specific locations.  Some reported minute-long bursts, and some felt vibrations like loud ringing or a high-pitched chirping like cricket or circadian.  Others heard a blaring or grinding noise.  Twenty or more different frequencies or pitches in the range 7-8 kHz were later identified.  Others heard nothing, and felt nothing but later developed symptoms.

  Did these incidents begin with Havana?  In 1996, Michael Beck and a colleague at the National Security Agency (NSA) were sent to a “hostile country”.  After being detained at the airport, they were released but knew they were being watched.  A few days into the assignment, he woke up in his hotel feeling terrible.  He felt extreme fatigue and weakness, like a bowl of jelly and couldn’t get moving.  He was suspicious of the cause, but the symptoms went away.  
A decade later at age 46, he was diagnosed with early onset Parkinson’s Disease.  At the same time, his colleague received the same diagnosis.  The colleague had a family history of Parkinson’s and died a few years later.  Beck didn’t.  Beck filed a workers compensation claim with the NSA after he came to believe his illness had been caused during that trip.    In 2014, the NSA sent hm a letter confirming the microwave attack.
The NSA confirmed there is intelligence information related to that country with a high-powered microwave system weapon that may have the ability to weaken, intimidate, or kill an enemy over time wand without leaving evidence.  This weapon is designed to target the living quarters in microwaves causing numerous physical effects including a damaged nervous system.
There have been numerous incidents around the world since Havana.  Similar incidents were reported in 2018 in Guangzhou, China.  Hundreds more have been reported in six continents, but mostly in Paris and Geneva.  Over 200 U.S. diplomats, intelligence officials and family members have reported similar experiences of severe headaches, vertigo, or other cognitive difficulties while in their homes or hotel rooms while on assignments.  Mr. Hull then presented a map showing the locations around the world and the dates of these reported attacks. 
The victims felt like they were hit with a “blast wave” of energy.  Variations in positioning, anatomy, and length of exposure could explain varying systems and severity. Specialists at the University of Pennsylvania’s Center for Brain Injury and Repair used advanced MRIs to study the brains of forty of the original patients from Havana.  They found no signs of physical impact to the patients’ skulls but did detect signs of damage to their brains.  It was as if they had a concussion without a concussion.  These individuals appeared to have sustained injury to widespread brain networks without an associated history of head trauma.
The report covered symptoms such as disorientation, head pressure, headache, nausea, auditory symptoms, cognitive deficits, vestibular disturbances, and vision changes and whether they had an initial onset or a subsequent onset.  Some persons had multiple symptoms with different onsets.  The report also included demographic characteristics such as age, gender, time in country, temporary duty or permanent change of station, and number of documented symptoms.  Several other credible studies, reports, and law were listed.

Mr. Hull then started putting a face to some of the victims, naming them and including the reference describing their background and what happened to them and what followed the attack.
Some people say these attacks are implausible and are perhaps a psychogenic illness.  Mr. Hull listed several reports and books discussing this view.  
What is the cause of these effects?  Is it insects, a toxic chemical, pesticide or drug, a sonic weapon such as infrasound, acoustic sound, or ultrasound, or is it microwaves?  The National Academy of Sciences examined a range of possible causes and suggested that “directed, pulsed radio frequency energy” is the most probable explanation.  A University of Wisconsin scientist said that when a microwave is pulsed, waves bounce around and generate larger stresses and pressures which can give rise to cavitation that generates very large and fast stresses on brain tissue.  In 1961, a General Electric scientist discovered the Microwave auditory effect or “radio frequency hearing” and looking at neural impacts of microwaves.  In 1976, the Defense Intelligence Agency warned of Soviet research on microwaves for “internal sound perception” which showed great promise for disrupting the behavior patterns of military or diplomatic personnel. 
Elwood Norris developed HyperSonic Sound (HSS) or directional sound.  When ultrasonic waves encounter a solid object or person, they slow, distort or clash together.  The result is the waves recreate the original sound in the air around the object so humans can hear it.  A key property of this is its ability to focus sound.  The ultrasound waves don’t dissipate and travel pretty much straight ahead.  Sound from an  HSS speaker can travel 150 yards without distortion or loss of volume while anyone outside the path hears nothing.  A long range acoustic device uses HSS  technology to make a lot of sound up to 162 db that is audible over relatively long distances.  
Infrasound is a series of low frequency sound waves.  These waves are generally below the threshold of human audibility which is around 20 Hz.  While these sounds are inaudible, these can cause some very significant physical effects on the human body.  These effects include nausea, vomiting, disorientation, immobilization, internal organ damage, and discomfort.  These devices are commercially available. 

Ultrasonic emitters can be quite tiny, no larger than a piece of Rolo candy.  A manufacturer in Russia sells a fashionable leather clutch that conceals an ultrasonic emitter, possibly to jam recording devices at cocktail parties.  There are electronic stores that carry high-power ultrasonic jammers that can cause microphones to malfunction.  If a signal from one of those jammers wee to combine with a second ultrasonic source, an audible by-product could result.  If ultrasound played a role in harming diplomats in Cuba, this is a plausible cause for the harm.
Is Russia a likely perpetrator?  KGB surveillance of the American embassy in Moscow in the 1950s included many secretly installed microphones and other electronic devices.  They were very successful in learning many secrets until they were discovered.
So who is behind the Havana Syndrome?  The U.S. must consider how it can defend against and deter asymmetric warfare without definitive evidence.  China is a possible culprit because they have built significant inroads in Latin America in recent years.  Some consider Venezuela and North Korea as possibilities.  However, every calculation of capability, intent, and opportunity always point to Russia as the most likely perpetrator.  Russia in one of only a handful of countries that could develop the technology to carry out the attacks on so many targets around the world. Also, Russia has the most to lose from improved U.S.- Cuba relations.  
Conclusion
A brain trauma… without any trauma.  A concussion … without a blow to the head.
Agatha Christie, who once wrote for Poirot: “The impossible could not have happened, therefore the impossible must be possible in spite of appearances.”

Mr. Hull’s presentation included numerous foot notes and a long list of references.  All the information he presented is unclassified. Those references are available on request.
LAHS NJROTC NEWS

Now that we’re back from Winter Break, the unit has slowly transitioned back into the upcoming Spring Semester. One
of the most crucial events that took place this month was being pushed online for 10 days due to surging COVID-19 

cases at the Los Alamos High School (and other public schools in the district). The entire state experienced a pause from ROTC activities, which meant that some drill competitions or other forms of service hours were canceled or delayed until further notice. Now that we’re back in school, many ROTC teams are preparing for the Cibola Meet on February 26th, Capital Drill meet on March 5th and State Drill competition later in the spring.


C/ENS Megan Crawford

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER

This is reminder about the CINC’s Solicitation.  This supports many activities in the national office such as the “Officer Review”, Youth Leadership Conferences, and awards for ROTC units and scouting awards without local chapters to do presentations among other activities.  Please be generous with your donations.  Region XIII has provided 75 donations totaling $5,120 which is 48% of the region’s goal of $10,658.  This year’s national goal is $100,000.
MOWW Strategic Planning Committee

Let me start by introducing myself.  I'm Bob Melson, currently Jr. Vice Commander and Treasurer of the Greater El Paso Chapter.  I've been appointed to serve on the IPCinC's Strategic Plan Committee, which has
the mission of examining MOWW's current state and making recommendations as to its future direction.  I will be writing you periodically to keep you informed of the committee's activities; this is important, I believe, because of the effect the committee is likely to have on the
future of the order.  (Please see LTC Okin's  comments in the Jan-Feb "Officer Review"; the committee's mission is a direct result of the CinC's thoughts.)

One of the areas of interest to the committee is recruiting, more specifically, what attracts new members.  As we're all aware, we are an ageing membership and, as a consequence, we need to adjust our approach to recruiting to attract younger - however you wish to define "younger"
-members.  To that end, I'd like to ask you and your Companions why you joined MOWW.  Your answers don't need to be psychological studies or deep thoughts on membership - you might've joined because of one specific outreach or out of a desire to serve your community, or for
some other reason.  If you can, try to couple your reason(s) for joining with suggestions how we might attract the younger crowd.  If I can have your thoughts by the 18th of this month in anticipation of the next committee meeting on the 22d, I'd appreciate it.

A topic that's certain to come up in the near future is the Order's name.  Does the current name represent who and what we are and what we do, or does it suggest a backward looking organization, focused on the past?  Should the Order change its name and, if so, what would *you* suggest?  What message, if any, should the Order's name carry?  Your thoughts on this will be greatly appreciated.
There are two updates from MOWW Headquarters.
 
1.  The MOWW Policy manual [Amended 31 Dec 2021] has been updated and posted to the moww.org website.  The most recent changes include Information and Publicity Committee, Public Safety / Law & Order administrative changes and the inclusion of the MOWW Patriot Program.

 

2. MOWW Member Roster Access. The MOWW Member Roster is no longer available on the main MOWW website.  While the new MOWW website is being created, we have moved the Roster to the newly-built Store website, on a very secure and access restricted page.

If you have not created a user account on the new MOWW store, please visit http://store.moww.org and click “Store Login” on the very top of the page.  On the right hand-side of the new page, fill out all the fields with your own personal information.  If you need assistance please call or email HQ MOWW.

To access the MOWW Member Roster, please follow the below steps:

1. Log-in to the MOWW Store with your own unique username (email address) and password.

2. On the MOWW Store Homepage, find the item “Chapter Officers Resources” link in the left side “Navigation” column.

3. **If you do not have permission to view the site yet, please email membership@moww.org to have the page access added to your username/email.**
Item 1 above refers to a new program: the MOWW Patriot Program.  A letter from CINC Okin announcing the program is below.
For several years MOWW Chapters have received support from likeminded Patriotic Americans who are not eligible for membership as a Companion. These individuals have volunteered their time participating in MOWW outreach programs and are sometimes referred to as “Friends of MOWW” or “MOWW Patriots.” The MOWW leadership recently approved a change to the MOWW Policy Manual to include the MOWW Patriot Program. This change formalizes what many chapters have already been doing and offers us the opportunity to bring individuals into chapters who can help the development and management of outreach programs which indirectly enhances the chapter’s visibility and may draw potential new members. I ask that all MOWW Companions embrace this new program with optimism toward what it can do for our chapters and the Order. You will see this change in the next revision of the MOWW Policy Manual.
 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
LTC Michael A. Okin M.D. USA (Ret)
maokin1953@gmail.com
· VICE COMMANDEER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)
ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
LTC Patrick C. Stolze, USA (Ret)

pstolze40@gmail.com 
website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECT OF FINANCE
Mrs. Martha Ferrara, CPA | finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Adjutant
HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Treasurer

COL Gerald Bolme USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-672-1233

bolme@earthlink.net
Chaplain
MAJ Donald B. Davidson, Jr., USA (Ret)

Home: 505-672-3794

dbd1alamos@msn.com
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